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WATER-LEAK REPAIRS: EAST AND WEST AHU/ERV’S


I surveyed water leaks yesterday on both of the rooftop air handler/ERV’s (East and West) and my findings are as follows:


West unit: the only leak I am aware of associated with this unit is above the ceiling tile with the sprinkler head in the middle of it. This leak was coming down where the large chilled water pipe, which connects to the West unit, penetrates the roof and was not under the West unit itself. After inspecting the pipe on the roof I found the boot-clamp at the base of the pipe completely loosened and not serving it’s intended purpose. I tightened the clamp as it should be, and most likely that leak is fixed. If not, I will address it at no additional charge as a part of the recommended repairs I will outline.


Rainwater enters both East and West units via the outside air intake hoods located on the east and west sides of each unit. The hoods are situated opposite each other near the middle of each unit and the rainwater ultimately gets down into the same section of both units on an on-going basis in conjunction with rainfall.


In the case of the West unit, this water has so far not found (or made) a path through the bottom and it lies in there until it eventually evaporates in addition to causing some rust and corrosion.


In the case of the East unit, this water has found a path to leak through the bottom of the unit at screw penetrations on the east and west sides of this unit. The water then runs down the inside wall of the roof curb, accumulates on top of the bar joists and from there drips onto your ceiling tiles. As a result of the water find it’s way through the bottom of the unit there is much less rust/corrosion inside of the unit as the water does not lay there for very long like it does inside of the West unit.


The problem is basically a poor design by York. The bottom of the outside air intake hoods lines up with the air intake holes on the sides of the units to which the hoods are mounted. The solution would be to extend the hoods about 24” down so that the bottom of each intake hood is well below the opening in the side of the unit through which the intake air (and currently rainwater) flows. With the extended hoods, it would be impossible for rainwater to enter via the intake hoods given the static pressure at which these units operate. 


We will fabricate, install, and seal (4) hood extensions of hot-dipped 20 gauge galvanized steel, which will meet or exceed unit cabinet and hood construction standards, and will also meet coastal corrosion standards. In addition we will paint the hood extensions with York factory matched paint and seal inside the East unit where water is currently finding it’s way through the bottom. 
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